## BRIGHTWALTON PARISH COUNCIL Meeting as BRIGHTWALTON MILLENNIUM GREEN TRUST

## Meeting Held on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> March 2018 at 9.40pm in the Village Hall

**Present** 

Shaun Orpen Chairman Sarah Youldon Clerk

Polly Swann Councillor
Mike Cooper Councillor
Tim Wyatt Councillor
Sue Sayers Councillor

**Apologies** 

Jackie Boxall Councillor

Welcome & Declaration of Interest	Action
■ This is the first of the two 2018 meetings of Brightwalton Parish Council as the Sole Trustee	
of Brightwalton Millennium Green Trust (Dunmore Pond). The second meeting will be held	
in September.	
■ There were no declarations of interest.	
Matters Arising / Maintenance Required	
■ Tree Inspection: Query was raised that the condition of one of the trees which is partially	
hollow and leaning on a second tree, agreed that this should be inspected by a qualified	SY
person. S Youldon to speak with Jay Stiles.	
■ New Trees: It was agreed that new trees should be planted, the remaining £200 of the PC	SY
S106 money could be used to fund these. S Youldon to add to the list for the	
September/October working party.	
■ Fallen Tree: As discussed at the PC meeting, a fallen tree had to be removed following	
storms at the costs of £140.00. The PC had initially paid this bill but it was agreed that this	
should be paid for by the Millennium Green Trust account.	
Finance	
The balance in the Trustee account as of the 12/03 is £259.82. No payments have been made	
since the September meeting. S Youldon to write a cheque to the PC for £140 to refund the	SY
money paid to remove the fallen tree in February.	
Any Other Business	
• Owl Boxes: The PC had agreed prior to the meeting to install the two donated owl boxes at	
the Old Churchyard and this was seen as a more suitable / quiet location.	

The Next Meeting will be 10<sup>th</sup> September 2018